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	Dear Parents and Carers, 
Happy New Year! 

We hope you all had a wonderful festive break. It has been lovely to hear the children’s news about their Christmas adventures and presents. They have returned to school with a spring in their step, ready to do lots of exciting learning this term.

Term 3 Learning Journeys

We are all very excited to start our new learning journeys. Owls, Badgers and Foxes are learning about ‘Our Wonderful World’, looking at environmental issues associated with different biomes; Squirrels and Hedgehogs have embarked on their journey to ‘India’. 

There are lots of exciting events in the pipeline for the term, including Bollywood dancing for Squirrels and Hedgehogs and a trip to Herstmonceux Science Centre for Badgers, Foxes and Squirrels. Watch this space for more details! Years 5 and 6 are also preparing for their trip to Wembley Arena to sing in a huge choir of 7,000 children. 

In our central areas, you will soon see lots of work on reasoning in maths. This is an area of maths which is really exciting and is a major part of the National Curriculum. 

We look forward to seeing you all at the curriculum meetings next week to discuss your child’s learning in more detail.

School Council
Our School Councillors are very busy discussing all sorts of issues raised by the children in the school and helping us to develop new initiatives. They have been very active in our Health programme carrying out pupil questionnaires. Their current task is to develop ideas for new markings on the playground, including a running track for when the recreation ground is too wet for our daily mile. 

School Library

Barcombe pupils love getting into their school library to delve into all the books on offer. We are looking for a volunteer to take over the school librarian job. This would entail helping to keep the books organised and working with children to choose books suitable for them. If you are interested, please talk to the office staff. 

Play Leaders

We are focussing this term on the work of play leader at playtimes and lunchtimes. Some of our Year 5 pupils recently attended play leader training and will be working alongside Mr Munnery and Mrs Montebello to lead games with the other children. 

Clubs
Most clubs will begin week beginning January 16th (except Football and KS1 French which will start next week) The clubs on offer are as follows. Information about the individual clubs will follow shortly.

Club

Day

Run by….

Football KS2
Monday

Mr Munnery

Salsa KS2

Monday

Miss Keats

Arts and Crafts EYFS and KS1

Monday

Miss Eaglen and Miss Jones
Chess all yr gps

Monday

Mrs Wilkins and Mrs Montebello

French KS1

Tuesday

Mrs Jepp

French KS2

Wednesday

Mrs Jepp

Choir Y1 up
Thursday

Mrs Force

STEM Y5/6
Thursday

Mr Brooker

Aerobics KS2
Thursday
Mrs Matheson

	School Uniform

The children are looking very smart in their uniforms for the start of Term 3. Please can we remind you that we ask that children are to wear sensible, dark coloured shoes to school; trainers are to be worn for PE sessions only. It would be helpful if you could ensure that all items of clothing are clearly marked with your child’s name. Please ensure that your child has their PE kit in school every day- especially for taking part in the Daily Mile initiative.
Attendance and punctuality.

Our aim is for every child to have as close to 100% attendance as possible. Poor attendance has a huge impact on children’s learning as they miss out large parts of the building blocks for skills and this can negatively impact on their confidence in school. 

Our gates open for the children at 8.35am and the bell rings at 8.45am. All children should be in their class lines by this time, ready to say goodbye to parents and head into class to start learning promptly. 

Lost Property

The Lost Property boxes are looking rather full at the moment. The contents will be put outside school on Monday and Tuesday afternoons next week. Year 6 will also go through the boxes and return named items to their owners. Please name all items of clothing (including coats, plimsolls and trainers) for a swift return to their rightful owners.
Dates for your diary
Please note these dates are not exhaustive and can be subject to change.
January 2017

Monday  9th January

9am – 9.30am
Curriculum Meeting for Parents-Owls 
Tuesday 10th 
9am – 9.30am
Curriculum Meeting for Parents-Foxes
Wednesday 11th
9am – 9.30am
Curriculum Meeting for Parents – Badgers
Thursday 12th 

9am – 9.30am

Curriculum Meeting for Parents – Squirrels
Friday 13th 
9am – 9.30am
Curriculum Meeting for Parents – Hedgehogs
Tuesday 17th 
6.30-7.30pm

Parents’ Federation Consultation at Barcombe CE Primary School

Wednesday 18th 6.30-7.30pm

Parents’ Federation Consultation at Plumpton Primary School

Monday 23rd 
6.30-7.30pm

Parents’ Federation Consultation at Hamsey Primary School

February 2017

Friday 10th
End of Term 3

Monday 20th
INSET Day
Tuesday 21st 
Start of Term 4
Thursday 23rd 
Foxes class assembly
March 2017

Thursday 2nd 

Hedgehogs class assembly (note date change)
Wednesday 8th 
VIAM Year 5 and 6
Thursday 9th 

Badgers class assembly

Tuesday 14th 

Parent consultations 3.30pm – 5.30pm

Wednesday 15th 

Parent consultations 5.30pm – 7.30pm

Thursday 16th

Squirrels class assembly 

(note date change)

Wednesday 22nd 

Parent consultations 4pm – 6pm

Thursday 23rd 

Owls class assembly

Friday 31st

End of Term 4
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Best wishes,
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Ruth Force                                 Stewart James



